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OUCC President’s News Letter March, 2015       

Our next quarterly meeting will be at Eagle Crest Resort, 1522 Cline Falls Hwy., Redmond, Oregon on June 
11th. Please see the itinerary, lodging and registration information below. We are planning D.I.R.T. training 
at Eagle Crest to help you and your council understand how to sign up and use it. Oregon 811 and the 
OUCC are completing a project to develop a standard training program to be used state wide. Our hope 
is to develop a Power Point Presentation that can be used as easily by experienced presenters as by those 
who have little experience. It will be complete, concise, and accurate while leaving room to cater it to the 
audience receiving the training. We will be presenting the program at the June meeting.  

OUNC Board of Directors Meeting: 

Wednesday – June 10th, 2015 
Eagle Crest Resort - Redmond, OR 
Meeting time: 9:00am - 3:00pm 
Breakfast & Lunch will be provided 

Presidents Gathering: 

Wednesday - June 10th, 2015 
5:30pm - 8:00pm 
Eagle Crest Resort - Redmond, OR 
Outdoor Pavilion 
Enjoy a BBQ dinner 
 

OUCC Meeting: 

Thursday - June 11th, 2015 
Eagle Crest Resort - Redmond, OR 
Meeting time: 9:00am - 3:00pm 
Breakfast & Lunch will be provided 

Please RSVP Kitty Davis 

kitty@digsafelyoregon.com  

Hotel rates: $104 + tax 
Call for hotel reservations: 877-790-6271 

 
 

We have already received requests for additional assistance. The Board has developed a request form to 

help us disperse and track additional funds. Please look ahead and identify your needs.  

“811” signs are appearing all over Oregon. If you have placed an “811” sign will you please email me a 

picture khamlin@co.linn.or.us? We have an additional 35 signs available. Oregon 811 is making these 

signs available for $40.31 each. Please contact Kevin Hennessey kevin.hennessy@state.or.us or Ryan 

Sandhu sandhur@cleanwaterservices.org if you, or your council, is interested in purchasing additional 

“811” signs. We would like to get these out of inventory as soon as possible so there will be no restrictions 

on the number of signs you can purchase. 

This month’s hot topic is “un-locatable utilities”. The use of modern technology makes virtually all 

underground facilities locatable. The use of things like ground penetrating radar may seem expensive but 

the technology makes utilities locatable. Now, due to advancements in technology, the question may not 

be whether or not utilities are locatable but if the use of advanced technology is too costly. I am sure 

everyone will agree that the dig-in of a fiber optic line can be massively expensive to repair not to mention 

the disruption of service that might shut down communications to emergency services, hospitals, law 

enforcement, etc. Technology has brought us to a point where virtually all underground utilities can be 

located. Our goal now should be to incorporate this technology to avoid disastrous dig-ins. 

Until Next time…..”Dig Safely”.   

 Kenny Hamlin        
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Kenny Hamlin 
OUCC President 

Linn County Road Department 
3010 Ferry Street SW 

Albany, OR 97322 
(541) 409-1599 

khamlin@co.linn.or.us 
 

Tobin Werner 
OUCC Vice-President/Treasurer 

NW Natural 
3123 NE Broadway 
Salem, OR 97303 
(503) 970-5271 

tjw@nwnatural.com 
 

Bryan Baxter 
OUCC Secretary  

NW Natural 
220 NW Second Ave 
Portland, OR 97209 

(503) 593-3587 
btb@nwnatural.com 

 

Ed Ortega 
OUCC Webmaster 

Northern Wasco County PUD 
2345 River Road 

The Dalles, OR 97058 
ed-ortega@nwasco.com 

 
Dawn Hickson 

OUCC P&E Chairperson 
Clackamas County DTD 

150 Beavercreek Rd. 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

(503) 742-4682 
dhickson@clackamus.us 

 
 

 
 

Please update your Damage Reports on the OUCC Web Site www.oucc.net (Damage Reporting 

section).             

REMEMBER TO “LIKE” US ON FACEBOOK! Go to www.facebook.com/digsafelyoregon 

and like us!  
Visit the OUCC web site www.oucc.net  

Visit the OUNC web site www.digsafelyoregon.com   

                             

Jarrod Morrison, Kevin Hennessey, Shannon Davis, Kenny Hamlin, and Flo Hoskinson at the OCC Tech 

Conference in Seattle, October 2015 
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